
City of Strathmoor Manor  
Minutes for March 27, 2018 
 
In attendance were the following: Commissioners:  Brian Cobb, Brooke Heitz, Susan 
Stopher, and Kathy Zandona; John Harrison, Attorney.   
 
The Meeting Minutes for March,  2018 were approved. 
 
Police Business   
The report for March was reviewed. 
 
Resident Business - Mr and Mrs. Jim Spencer, 2642 Park Drive, presented plans for a 
second story addition in the rear of their home.  This was unanimously approved. 
 
Financial Report -  
The monthly financial information for February and March was reviewed. 
Materials for the FY 2015/16 final statement to DLG and audit will be prepared and 
distributed by the end of the month. 
 
General City -  
Google Fiber - No updates were available. 
Stopher contacted the Village Mayor and Strathmoor Police about needing the contract 
updates of dates and charges prior to April 24th.  To date no information is available.  
Stopher will contact Chief Joe Renzi again. 
 
City Business/Legal –  
Registration of the rental properties will be done after receipt of the property rolls in 
May. 
Stopher reported that the tax rolls will be mailed to the POBox on Friday.  Upon receipt, 
they will be reviewed.  A special call meeting will be held at 6 pm on Tuesday, May1st at 
6 pm at 2000 Lowell Avenue to review Series 2018, Ordinance 2 for the tax rate. 
First reading of the ordinance in Series 2018, Number 2 for the tax rate for FY 2018-19 
was done at the last meeting.  Tabled. 
First reading of the budget ordinance for FY 2018 -19 in Series 2018, Number 3 was 
done. 
 
Maintenance Report - 
 
The weather has created delays in the Korphage installation of the park plantings and    
Nally spring clean up in the circle and park.  There is not yet a contract for summer work 
from Nally. 
The snow removal contract and expenses to date were reviewed.  When this is 
reviewed in the fall, It was suggested that further clarifications be considered.greed to 
review this at the April meeting.  



 
Communication 
The next newsletter will be in May with the tax rate, budget and reminder on rental 
property registration..  
 
 
Next regular meeting is May 22nd, 2018.   


